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PROFIT WARNING
	This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09(1) of the Listing Rules. 

The Board wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and potential investors that based on the preliminary review of the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group, it is expected to record a loss for the six months ended 31 December 2011 as compared to the profit recorded in the same period in 2010.

The information contained in this announcement is only a preliminary assessment by the Board based on the information currently available and the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group, which have not been reviewed, confirmed nor audited by the Company’s independent auditors.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.


This announcement is made by United Gene High-Tech Group Limited (the “Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to the Rule 13.09(1) of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”). 
Based on a preliminary review by the board of directors of the Company (the ‘‘Board’’) of the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group, the Board wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and potential investors that the Group is expected to record a loss for the six months ended 31 December 2011 as compared to the profit recorded in the same period in 2010. Based on the relevant information currently available to the Company, the Board considers that such loss was mainly attributable to (1) the reduction in turnover; (2) the impairment losses on an intangible asset and goodwill; and (3) the increase in operating expenses for the startup of the health care management services centre.
As the Company is still in the course of preparing its interim results for the six months ended 31 December 2011, the information contained in this announcement is only a preliminary assessment by the Board based on the information currently available and the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group, which have not been reviewed, confirmed nor audited by the Company’s independent auditors. The overall financial results of the Group for the six months ended 31 December 2011 will only be ascertained when all the relevant results are finalised. The interim results of the Group for the six months ended 31 December 2011 are expected to be announced by the Company by the end of February 2012. Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to read the interim results announcement of the Company when it is published.
Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.
	By Order of the Board
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Hong Kong, 14 February 2012

As at the date of this announcement, the board of Directors of the Company comprises Ms. Jiang Nian (Chairman & Non-executive Director), Mr. Jiang Jian (Executive Director), Ms. Lee Nga Yan (Executive Director), Ms. Wu Yanmin (Non-executive Director), Dr. Guo Yi (Non-executive Director), Ms. Chen Weijun (Independent non-executive Director), Dr. Zhang Zhihong (Independent non-executive Director) and Mr. Wang Rongliang (Independent non-executive Director).

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement on the Company’s website: www.unitedgenegroup.com and www.irasia.com/listco/hk/unitedgene.
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